THE WHEEL

News from St. Catherine’s Episcopal Church

SEPTEMBER 2018

A Time of Transitions — Opportunity and Challenge
Dear People of St. Catherine’s,

As most of you know, Sunday September 2™ was our wonderful organist Alisa
Carmichael’s last Sunday with us. Alisa and John have been working towards moving to
be with their daughter and grandchildren, and just a couple of weeks ago Alisa received a
job offer allowing her to begin this transition. I have been a parish priest for 26 years,
and have worked with many church musicians over that time, and I can tell you that we
have been incredibly blessed to have Alisa with us as our organist and music director.
Her musicianship is superb and she has been a joy to work with. Not only that, but while
she was with us she was ordained a Deacon in the Episcopal church — and even though
she didn’t function as a Deacon in the liturgy ( because she was busy on the organ
bench! ) she did preach a number of times at my request. We will all miss Alisa ( and
John — but he will be here for a while so I’'m not saying goodbye to him yet! ) very much.

I trust that the right person will find their way to us to be the next organist/choir director. We already have several
people interested and I have assembled a small committee of choir members to assist me in this search.

Another transition is in the role of Treasurer. Bernice Hull, who has been serving as treasurer for over a year, has

decided that her travel plans necessitate a retirement. So thank you to Bernice — who followed Paul Johnson, our Treasurer
Emeritus, and for your good work in this role. Thankfully, Chris Schweighardt, who is already on the Finance committee,
has agreed to step into this role, and was approved by the Vestry at the August meeting. Thank you Chris!!

Transitions bring opportunity, and challenge. If we are open to the change, we can allow something new to come forth.
The challenge is that it is easy to hold onto our old ways of doing things, even when a new way could be wonderful. The
new choir director will be different than John Carmichael. The new organist will be different than Alisa Carmichael.
There will be an initial period of adjustment, as there is in any change of staff or clergy, or any big change in worship.
God would have us focus on the opportunity inherent in this transition, so that we can navigate the challenges of it with
ease.

A wonderful opportunity for us to come together as a parish, discern where we are now and discover together some
ways we could be even better is coming up at the end of this month. Our Parish Development Weekend with Michelle
Heyne, OA, is Friday September 28 and Saturday September 29. Michelle will also be the preacher at the 10 a.m.
service on Sunday, September 30™. Iam hoping that everyone involved in leadership in our congregation will take
advantage of this unique opportunity. Detailed information about the weekend is available elsewhere in this newsletter.
Please sign up in the Narthex after the worship service, or call the church office. We will have food and so we need a good
count of who is participating!

Friday evening will begin at 6 p.m. and we are asking everyone to bring some finger food to share. Saturday coffee
(9 a.m.start) and lunch will be provided. We will finish by 3:30 p.m.

St. Catherine of Alexandria Episcopal Church continues to be a community of faithful people. We continue to be
blessed by the new people who find their way into our community, and by the many longtime members who give of
themselves in ministry, both within the parish and in the community. Thanks be to God for all our many blessings!

In Christ,
Mother Susan+
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e e e Reflecting on Our Life and Practice

a weekend gathering
Friday evening and Saturday, September 28 and 29, 2018

Tentative Schedule (subject to adjustment as we get closer, but it
will be close to this):

Friday: 6 pm to 8:30 pm and Saturday: 9 am to 3:30 pm

Michelle Heyne, OA, will be leading the parish in a weekend open to all
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8o sapinrey who are interested in reflecting on parish life, hearing from one another,

and learning more about Episcopal spiritual practice. The weekend coincides with Mother Susan’s
seventh anniversary as rector and she sees this as an important way to check in and identify areas

we might strengthen and deepen as we move forward together.

We will look at different elements of parish life and individual practice, and identify ways the

parish supports each of us as we grow in faith.

The weekend will include a mix of presentation, small group work, and individual and group
reflection. There will be opportunities to deepen understanding and practice for both long-term
Episcopalians and those newer to the church. This will also serve as a jumping-off point for the
parish’s leaders in their own work in continuing to improve parish life and faithfulness. We hope
to have a significant percentage of the parish participating; please plan on joining us for the entire

time.

Please contact the church office to let us know you’ll be joining us.

Michelle Heyne, OA brings empathy, humor, and a solid grounding in ecclesiology and effective organizational
dynamics to her work as a trainer and consultant. She is committed to helping parish leaders bring about
effective change by developing the skiIIs they need to make the most of the gifts they already have. She has

4 Michelle began consultlng and training with Episcopal parishes and Ieaders in 2006. She is the 8" superior of
the Order of the Ascension, the first layperson to hold that role. She is also the author of In Your Holy Spirit:
Traditional Spiritual Practices in Today’s Christian Life. She lives in Seattle with her husband, Sean.
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]fyou have not yet made a pledge, p[ease ﬁ“ out a

pledge card and drop it in the collection plate.

Stralelied

lfyou have made a p[edge, p[ease ’06 sure your

payment is current.

Calling all
musicians! We have
started a new
Sunday evening

A ~ i 83 S service (5:30) in
u ¥  Lent and we will be
experimenting with
a lot of different
types of music, using piano, guitar, and other
instruments. This service will be a streamlined
eucharist with a more contemporary feel. We
hope to reach out to folks who would find a
home in our tradition but may want an evening
service, or a less formal one. If you are
interested in playing, once or more than once,
for this service, please contact Mother Susan+
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The Episcopal Diocese of Southwest Florida Presents:
9th Annual "Baseball with the Bishop" Night with the Rays

Y &

Lower Level Tickets are $25 ($45 Value)

A portion of each ticket sold will benefit the Episcopal Charities Fund!
All churches who participate are eligible for the Rays Group Leader Rewards Program.
Don't forget to invite your youth groups!

To order tickets and for more information contact:

Rays Representative, Jeane Drury, at 727-342-5719 or jdrury@rayshaseball.com

Deadline to order is Tuesday, September 18th, 2018.
DON'T MISS

- The Bishop throws out the First Pitchl
- Ted Williams Museum

- Rays Touch Tank

- The Porch in Central Field

Rays B88-FAN-RAYS
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Attendance
July 1 July 8 July 15 | July22 | July 29
8:00 AM 20 16 19 16 23
10:00 AM 85 74 81 66 65
5:30 PM 6 5 5 5 10
Financials
Year to Date | Year to Date
July Actual | July Budget Actual Budget
Pledge | <19 915.00 | $25,000.00 | $163,884.00 | $175,000.00
Income
Other $1,392.00 $5,541.00 $30,418.00 $40,291.00
Income
Expense $34,794.DD $34,660.DD $2 18,907.00 5223,176.00
Net Total |($13,487.00) | ($4,119.00) | ($24,605.00) | (5$7,885.00)




What's up in Sunday School?

Sunday $chool

Lesson Topies:
September 2
Week 1

Mark 7:1-8 14-15 21-
23

Proper 17
“"What Does Defile?"

September 9
Week 2

Mark 7:24-37
Proper 18
“Prayers of Healing"

September 16
Week 3

Mark 8:27-38
Proper 19

“If You Want to Be-
come My Followers"

September 23
Week 4

Mark 9:30-37
Proper 20

“Welcome the Chil-
dren”

September 30
Week 5 (Hero Week)

Mark 9:38-50
Proper 21
“"Saltiness"

September 2018

Hello everyone!

What a great Kick-Off and Blessing of the
Backpacks we had! Our own Fr. Allen was
awesome as "SuperPriest” to support our
theme of "Heroes for God"! We are grate-
ful to him for being such a good sport!

Our first week in class was really great and
everyone seemed happy. Young Explorers
and Rite 13 had great attendance, and we
hope to have even more people next week
in all the classes. We are Super Thankful
for our Heroes who show up for Sunday
School every week!

See you Sunday!
Rachel

St. Catherine of
Alexandria
Episcopal Church

www.stcathtt.org

Our Hero

‘Moses

Leader,
Lawgiver,
Prophet

Questions?

Comments?
Ideas?
Please contact
Rachel Rubottom

Email her at
Rachel@stcathtt.org

Or text 813-679-5737
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Adult Chr

A group discussion will take place all week long on Facebook.

A reading and opportunity for responses will be posted every week for the
Propers of the following Sunday.

The first reading is for the Fifth Sunday of Easter.

Simply find us on Facebook at
“Adult Christian Education @ St. Catherine’s”

and click on “Join Group”

| hope to see all of you online!
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There are open dates for the Altar flowers. This is a beautiful way to re-

member our loved ones and to celebrate our families and friends.

Donation for the flowers is $50.

September 2, 2018 Sandy Boehning
September 9, 2018 Carolyn Warren
September 16, 2018 Bernice Hull
September 23, 2018 still available
September 30, 2018 Joyce Neville
October 7, 2018 still available
October 14, 2018  still available
October 21,2018  still available
October 28,2018  still available
November 4, 2018 still available
November 11, 2018 still available
November 18, 2018 Sue Scully
November 25, 2018 Sandy Boehning
December 2, 2018 Bernice Hull
December 9, 2018 Eleanor Wells
December 16, 2018 Corrine Cherpak
December 23, 2018 still available
December 30, 2018 still available



SANCTUARY CANDLE

A powerful way to remember our loved ones and to celebrate our

families and friends. Donation for the candle is $10.

September 2, 2018 Sue Scully
September 9, 2018 Ham Evans
September 16, 2018 still available
September 23, 2018 still available
September 30, 2018 Joyce Neville
October 7, 2018 still available
October 14, 2018  still available
October 21,2018  Sandy Boehning
October 28,2018  still available
November 4, 2018 Catherine Temple
November 11, 2018 Sue Scully
November 18, 2018 still available
November 25, 2018 Ham Evans
December 2, 2018  still available
December 9, 2018  still available
December 16, 2018 Ham Evans
December 23, 2018 still available
December 30, 2018 still available



BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

Morgan Boehning
Benjamin Rutkin
Ronelle Norris
Denise Passmore
Sean Buckley
Sonny Robitaille
Savannah Knight
Zach Rocks
Theodore Dorner
Rivers Tyler

Don McKinney
Kenneth Stanley
Lucas Gibbs
Barbara Rutkin
Stan Brown

Chip Mcllwain

9/1
9/3
9/3
9/3
9/3

9/9

9/9

9/10
9/11
9/11
9/11
9/12
9/12
9/13
9/14

Wallace & Marlene Williams

P
9/4 AN

Emily Laartz
George Weir
Peggy Perkins
Nancy Weir
Eleanor Howland
Allen Currie
Jillian Long
Olivia Pyfrom
Bert Catala

Ann Rezabek
Haley Roberts
Jerry Carter

Lara Whidden
Shaday Wheatley
Beth Jenkins
Sylvia Kirby

Erin Kolka

9/2

Thomas Vaughan & Manon Alewynse 9/3

Joe & Hazel Bilella

R. C. & Mary Ann Tucker

Bill & Betty Kyser

Brian & Tiffany Grant

Robert & Liz Lang
TC & Karen Kaiser

10

9/4
9/5
9/12
9/12
9/16
9/23

9/16
9/17
9/18
9/21
9/21
9/22
9/22
9/22
9/23
9/26
9/26
9/27
9/27
9/28
9/29
9/29
9/30



Directory Changes
Please inform the Church Office of any changes in your address, phone number or
e-mail. If your birthday or anniversary is not included in the celebration list, it is
because we do not have that information. Please call Brenda Menendez, Parish
Administrator, at 813-988-6483 or email Brenda@stcathtt.org to update. Thank you!

Directory Updates
We will keep a running list for corrections to the directory.
NEW changes will be in RED with a star.

Jim Burns - Cell phone 813-766-8458

* Al & Lou Currie - Address: 4000 E. Fletcher Avenue Apt. E-107, Tampa FL 33613

11
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HOSPITAL VISITS / PASTORAL EMERGENCIES

Please let us know if you or other parishioners are in the hospital, so that we can visit.
The Church office is open Monday — Thursday, 8:00am until 2:00pm
For pastoral emergencies every day, call the Senior Warden -

DeeDee Schatzberg - 813-857-4276

Church E-Mail List Find us on Facebook!
il
We communicate about Search for “St. Catherine of
events and things of Alexandria Episcopal Church”, or
interest to our parishioners use the link from our website:
via e-mail. If you would http://www.stcathtt.org/
like to be on this list, please If you are on Facebook, click “like”
write your name on a and pass the word!! Post pictures
Church service bulletin and and comment and the page will
give it to an usher after the have a wider audience. We have a
service, or call the church policy of not putting children/youth
office. We will not share names with pictures on the internet,
this information with so do not tag anyone under 18 in a
anyone. photo, please.

The Rewarding Formula:

a m a zo n C D | I I Go to www.stcathtt.org + hover over the Welcome
- ' button in the blue bar at the top of the page, then
-""Il-.-l-l"'

click Resources, then click on the Amazon.com
button = commissions for St. Catherine's at no
extra cost to you!

12
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The School of Fine Arts offers music lessons for all ages and levels. Lessons are
available for piano, voice, and more. In addition, St. Catherine's hosts a summer
fine arts camp. To get more info, please contact the School of Fine Arts Director,
Becky Brall at 813-748-6668, Rebekah.brall@gmail.com or St. Catherine's at 813-
988-6483. Becky has her Master's in Piano from USF and has been director of the

School of Fine Arts for over 5 years.

Becky Brall - SoFA Director
Alex Gendron - piano
Jordan Houk - piano

Our mission is to expand community experience of the arts through
quality music, art and drama education and enrichment. We are dedi-
cated to the pursuit of excellence, while fostering a love and enjoyment
of great music, art and drama.

13
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The Wheel

News from

St. Catherine’s Episcopal Church
502 Druid Hills Rd.
Temple Terrace, F1. 33617

ST. CATHERINE'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

502 Druid Hills Road Temple Terrace, FL. 33617
Phone (813)988-6483 email: brenda@stcathtt.org

www.stcathtt.org

The Reverend Susan J. Latimer, Rector
The Reverend Allen W. Farabee, Assisting Priest
Dr. John C. Carmichael, Choir Director
Alisa Carmichael, Music Director & Organist
Rachel Rubottom, Christian Formation Director
Brenda Menendez, Parish Administrator
Rebekah Brall, School of Fine Arts Director

Office Hours
Monday — Thursday : 8:00AM-2:00PM
Worship Services at St. Catherine’s
Sunday 8:00AM —Holy Communion Rite I
Sunday 10:00AM —Holy Communion Rite II
Sunday 5:30PM — Contemplative Eucharist
Sunday 10:00AM — Children’s Chapel
Monday - Thursday 5:30PM —Evening Prayer
Second Thursday 7:00PM — Contemplative Service
Sunday 9:00AM —Education Hour for All Ages
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